CHRONIQUE—ANNOUNCEMENTS

COLLOQUIA and CONFERENCES:

1) The Foundations and Philosophy of Science Unit of McGill
University, Montreal, sponsors a colloquium on the topic “Exact
Philosophy: Problems, Methods, and Goals,” on November 4-5 1971.
Participants will include Carlos E. Alchourrén, Universidad de Buenos
Aires; Harry Beatty, McGill University ; Nuel D. Belnap, University of
Pittsburgh; Héctor-Neri Castafieda, Indiana University; Charles
Castonguay, University of Ottawa; Bryan Chellas, University of
Pennsylvania; Bas C. van Fraassen, University of Toronto; Carlos
A. Lungarzo, Universidad de La Plata; Lars Svenonius, University of
Maryland; Raimo Tuomela, University of Helsinki; and Gerhard
Vollmer, University of Freiburg. The emphasis will be on the formaliza-
tion of philosophical concepts and theories. The colloquium is funded
by the Canada Council and directed by Mario Bunge.

2) The Department of Philosophy, University of Western Ontario,
London, Ont. sponsors a colloquium on Political Theory, October

29-31, 19Q7I.

1. The Legitimacy of Revolution: paper by Michael Scriven
(Harvard) ; comment by Marx Wartofsky (Boston) ; chairman,
C. B. Macpherson (Toronto).

2. Systems Analysis and Politics: paper by David Easton (Chicago
and Queen’s) ; comment by Sidney Morgenbesser (Columbia) ;
chairman, Frederick Shick (Rutgers).

3. Economics and Politics: paper by Gordon Tulloch (Virginia
Polytechnic); comment by David Braybrooke (Dalhousie);
chairman, Martin Shubik (Rand Corporation).

4. Ethics and Politics: paper by Anatol Rapoport (Toronto);
comment by Charles M. Taylor (Montréal and McGill);
chairman, André Vachet (Ottawa).

For information and registration forms please contact::g”;;Professor
H. J. Johnson, Colloquium Chairman, or Mrs. F. Aird, Secretary,
Philosophy Department, Talbot College, The University of Western
Ontario, London 72, Ontario.
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3) INTERNATIONAL HUSSERL AND PHENOMENOLO-
GICAL RESEARCH CONFERENCE, September, 1972.

A circular outlining the provisional program will be sent to those
who have submitted abstracts. Other philosophers who are interested
in the program are invited to contact the Secretary General, Dr. A-T.
Tymieniecka, 348 Payson Road, Belmont, Mass. The final program
will be circulated in April, 1972. It includes three sections:

1. The Problem of the A Priori—with special reference to Ethics
and Aesthetics.

2. Passivity and Activity of Consciousness—with special reference to
recent developments in psychology and psychiatry.

3. Bios and Psyche—with special reference to consciousness and
nature.

Following the Conference a more general symposium will be held
on the theme: Phenomenology and the Crisis of Western Culture. It is expec-
ted that those in the humanitarian disciplines other than philosophy
will also participate.
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